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Coming together 
 

In recent days I have been at two meetings where there was discussion about 
coming together. In one of the meetings we looked at the passage from 1 
Corinthians chapter 12 about the body of Christ. άCƻǊ just as the body is one and 
has many members, and all the members of the body, though many, are one 
body, so it is with Christ. For in the one Spirit we were all baptized into one 
bodyτJews or Greeks, slaves or freeτand we were all made to drink of one 
{ǇƛǊƛǘΦέ  
 

We live in a world where people find numerous reasons to be divided. 
Sometimes it is due to fear, or lack of knowledge, past disagreements or current 
ones. Of course all of that can be said of the church, certainly in the past. 
However, in this benefice and this community there appears to be a real will to 
come together more. ¢ƘŀǘΩǎ why we are starting a Bible Study which is for all 
Christians regardless of denomination. Nick Lakin, the Methodist minister, will 
lead the first few sessions at the Methodist Church and I am looking forward to 
sharing time with people who want to learn and grow as Christians together.  
 

In addition, as a benefice, we have now booked the date for our Away-day and 
for a Benefice Party. Two years ago people from Porlock, Selworthy and 
Luccombe came together for our first Away-day and started to discuss the way 
forward for our parishes. It was a really positive day and we now have a second 
organised for the 2nd November. Hopefully lots of people will be able to come 
so that we can make definite plans as a benefice and will also be able to 
welcome friends from Culbone and Oare. The Benefice Party (thanks to Martin 
Spence for organising this) will be on 6th November and should be a wonderful 
social occasion where we can enjoy a variety of entertainments and get to know 
each other better.  
 

To go back to the reading from 1 Corinthians, the message here is that everyone 
has a role to play, whether we are talking about churches working together or 
the community in general. It is only by all working together that we can really 
make progress and we need to make use of all the gifts that God has given to 
each of us. I know many people who think, and sometimes say, that they have 
little or nothing to offer but they are wrong. God created each of us a unique 
being and with a specific purpose in our service to him. Some are wonderful 
flower arrangers, some know how to clean wood and brass so that it gleams, 
some can write beautiful prayers, some are the best listeners in the world. All 
are created and equipped by God. May we fulfil our purpose together. 
God Bless you all, wŜǾΩŘ Ann 



 

We pray ŦƻǊΧ  
Julie, Jenny Weston, Kath Archer, Pauline DuVall, Elizabeth 
Baldwin, Ginny, Sue, Roselle, Ivor Ellis, Andrew Spence, Margaret 
Hurrell, James and Sophia Scott, Bob Tucker, Rosemary Cape, Dilly 
Purser, Lesley ONeil, Nick Simpson, Nemy & Deny Bayonito, Sheila 
Davis, John Hornby, Dawn Smith, Aaliyah and Judith Wells.  
We remember Beryl Tucker who died this week (funeral 4th Oct).  
We pray for Bob, Gill and all .ŜǊȅƭΩǎ family and we give thanks for 
all Beryl has meant to our church over the years. 
 
We also remember Jack Kay who recently died 

 
 

Benefice Notices 
 

Benefice Away Day 
Our Benefice away day will be on the 2nd November, 9:30am - 4:30pm, at 
Wootton Courtney Village Hall. Please put the date in your diaries and make 
every effort to come even if you cannot be there for the whole day. 

 
Benefice Party, Saturday 6th November 

We are going to have a bring-and-share party in the Village Hall on November 
6th. There will be entertainment by singers, musicians and poets, and also barn 
dancing - fun for spectators as well as participants. We are inviting 
congregations from all the churches in the benefice, and also from Culbone and 
Oare. We hope you will be able to come, and enjoy a relaxing and entertaining 
evening.  More details nearer the time. 
             Martin 

 

St Dubricius Notices 
Open Door is now taking place again in the church on Friday mornings at 
11.00am. 

 
GIFT DAY ς Saturday 30th October - 10am-2pm 
 

¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ DƛŦǘ 5ŀȅ ǿƛƭƭ ōǊƛƴƎ tƻǊƭƻŎƪΩǎ history to life with live performance, 
interesting facts and fun.  tƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƳŜ ŀƭƻƴƎ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ǿƘŀǘΩǎ ƎƻƛƴƎ ƻƴΦ  We also 
need people to serve refreshments and to bake some cakes.  Please add your 
name to the list at the back of church to offer your support.  Thanks! 
 
 



Porlock Growing  I n     Faith  Together  
 

Tuesdays at 7.30pm  

in the Methodist Church  
 

12, 19 October  

2, 9, 16 November  
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Walking the way  
of Christ  

 

Everyone Welcome  
 



Church Giving 
If you wish to give a donation via regular giving, please leave your offering in the 
chest at the back of the church, or give your envelope to Bill Ball.  He will then 
process the donation in the regular giving register and pay it into the bank. 
 

ALTERNATIVELY - This QR code can direct a mobile phone to a web site from which 
donations to Church funds can be made by card, including gift aiding.   If you 
would like to give in this way, or pay for books/leaflets, open the code reader on 
your phone, hold your phone so that the code is visible on 
the screen, you may need to press a button ς phone 
dependent, and provided you have a phone signal, within a 
few seconds you should be taken to a web site with 
instructions on how to donate/pay using a Credit or Debit 
card.   Thank you for your donation. (We do not receive your 
email address, so we will not be able to thank you directly.) 
 
Cashless machine in church 
You may have noticed a cashless donations setup in the church for flower 
festival, and a few weeks afterwards.    It made use of a temporary cable to 
extend the church office broadband to the church.    Now that school term has 
started the temporary cable has had to be removed, but work is ongoing to 
install a permanent cable, and once that is complete the cashless system will be 
back.   Meanwhile there is a QR code that can be used to make donations if you 
have no cash, but have a suitable phone.   Choose the code for donations, not 
the NHS Covid registration one.   There is one copy on the inside of the main 
church door, and another on the glass panel alongside the door. 
 

 
 
THE SPIRE 

The Spire fundraising team is looking for enthusiastic people 
to help us (Martin, Marian and Wendy) to organise events 
and raise money.  You will have fun and we will benefit from 
your project or event management, marketing, or IT 
skills.  We also need people to help out generally or with 
great ideas.  Actors and dressmakers welcome too.  Time 
commitment is whatever you can spare.  Please join us! 

 
 

 
 
 
 



Ringing at St Dubricius 
We are now practising again regularly on 
a Wednesday, although still keeping covid 
safety measures in place and limiting our 
numbers at practice.  It is really lovely to 
have all six bells ringing again for Sunday 
services and we are all enjoying ringing 
together again. 
 

We are all improving after such a long 
ringing break, and our newest ringers are 
doing especially well. 
 

I will be in the tower on the Church Open Day on the morning of Saturday 30th 
October, so if you are interested in learning to ring, please come along. 

Nick Kingdon 

 
 

An Epistle from All {ŀƛƴǘΩǎ Church Selworthy 

by Andy Milne, Selworthy Churchwarden 

 
Ψ{ƻ we are all agreed that you will be our new Churchwarden. Anyone disagree? 
Right well done Andy, LΩƭƭ bring the files over. Here are the keys, Stephen will 
show you how to carry out Sacristan duties and ŘƻƴΩǘ forget to read the ƳŜǘŜǊǎΩΦ   
 
With that, there was a puff of (holy) smoke and David Quick was gone, content 
that his un-bounding enthusiasm and personal drive over the last 20 years had 
been passed over to the youngest and most inexperienced member of the 
congregation. 
 
OK what was that? Meters. Where are they?  Oh yes, the bell ringing chamber. 
Having engaged in the dutiful fumble to find the ΨƻǘƘŜǊΩ key hidden in the secret 
place that only anyone who has been to Selworthy knows, I entered the 
chamber. Stumble over a couple of boxes of bric a brac, trip over a kettle, 
discover a cross and a couple of candle sticks that appear to be quite important, 
to scramble up the ladder to read the four meters. Thank goodness for the 
iPhone, click, click, click and another click I descended to earth. ό5ƻƴΩǘ tell the 
PCC I was by myself otherwise I will have to write a lone working policy). That 
seemed simple enough, but then came the two weeks of calls to the electrical 



provider trying to convince them I was able to give them a reading and I was 
ΨƭŜƎƛǘΩΦ 
 
ά!ƴŘȅΣ we seem to have a problem with ōŀǘǎέΦ Really? Apparently they have 
been flying around for years basically using the Nave to practise their inflight 
offload drills before deploying outside. Well do they leave the church? No-one 
knows, either way they are making a mess, and them wot clean, are rightly 
unhappy.  
 
Clearly this is something the Diocese would be able to help with. Email sent to 
the Bishop explaining the problem. Nice email back to Andy saying that they 
were here to stay and there was nothing that could be done. This was followed 
up by abrupt email from ENP clearly stimulated by an overhearing snitch in the 
system that thought the PCC was about to bulldoze the church and start again, 
negative bats! Good idea, but possibly would cause a bit of a stir. 
 
The less said about COVID the better, but as all rural churches are in the same 
boat, finances have been crippled.  However to {ŜƭǿƻǊǘƘȅΩǎ rescue came the 
redoubtable Flower Fairies (and Elves) who created a living wonder of flowers 
supported by music and teas the last weekend in August. A wonderful success 
and significantly helped towards financial survival.  
 
Outside the Selworthy Scratchers have been snipping and clipping away helped 
by the most welcome assistance from St 5ΩǎΣ guided by James of Cornerstone 
Projects. Reverend Ann has been regularly seen making small bales of hay, and 
ensuring that all the tea and cake is consumed by the scratchers.  
 
We are now looking forward to ΨƴƻǊƳŀƭƛǘȅΩ but recognising that with diminishing 
congregational numbers we will have to focus more on the benefice. All Saints is 
looking forward to closer ties, under the most welcome guidance from 
Reverend Ann, with our sister churches within the benefice. If this is done the 
future is undoubtedly looking brighter for us all. 

 
 

 
 
 
 



St Dubricius Readings and Intercessions Rota ς October 2021 
 

  PRINCIPAL 
SERVICE 

INTERCESSIONS 1ST READING + 
1st Reader 

2ND READING 
+ 2nd Reader 

GOSPEL 

Harvest 
(St Dubricius) 

3rd October 

G Holy 
Communion 

Bettina 
Walker 

Genesis 2:15-
20a,  

 
Bill Ball 

 Matthew 
6:25-29 

Trinity 19 
10th October 

G Morning 
Prayer 

Rosemary Ball Hebrews 
4: 12-end  

Gordon Green 

 Mark 10:  
17-31 

Trinity 20 
17th October 

G Holy 
Communion 

Ann Spence Job 38: 1-7 
[34-end] 

Ian Kelham 

Hebrews 5: 
1-10 

Marilynn 
Russell 

Mark 10:  
35-45 

Last Trinity 
24th October 

G Celebrate 
Methodist 

Church 

    

All Saints 
31st October 

W Holy 
Communion 

Marilynn 
Russell 

Wisdom 3: 1-9 
or  

Isaiah 25: 6-9 
Rosemary Ball 

Revelation 
21: 1-6a 
Bettina 
Walker 

 

John 11:  
32-44 

3rd bef Advent 
7th November 

G Holy 
Communion 

Bettina 
Walker 

Jonah 3: 1-5, 
10 

Malcolm 
Bleasby 

Hebrews 9: 
24-end 
Dorothy 
Hordley 

Mark 1:  
14-20 

 

Benefice Services (& Culbone and Oare) ς October 2021 
 

 Sunday 3rd October    Harvest at St Dubricius / 
        Trinity 18 
 St Dubricius  8.00am  Holy Communion (BCP) 
 {ǘ aŀǊȅΩǎ [ǳŎŎƻƳōŜ 9.30am  Holy Communion (BCP) 
 St Dubricius  10.30am  Harvest Holy Communion (CW) 
        & Pet service 

followed by Harvest Bring & Share lunch in the school c.12noon*  
 !ƭƭ {ŀƛƴǘǎΩ {ŜƭǿƻǊǘƘȅ 11.00am  Holy Communion (BCP) 
 {ǘ aŀǊȅΩǎΣ hŀǊŜ  3.00pm   Harvest 
 
* There is a sign up sheet at the back of the church for the Harvest Lunch. 
The Harvest Service falls on Animal Welfare Day so pets are invited! The service 
will be followed, once you have taken pets home(!) by our Harvest Lunch. 
 



 Sunday 10th October   Trinity 19 
 St Dubricius   8.00am   Holy Communion (BCP)  
 St Dubricius  10.30am  Morning Prayer (CW) 
 All SainǘǎΩ {ŜƭǿƻǊǘƘȅ  11.00am  Holy Communion with baptism (BCP)  
 {ǘ aŀǊȅΩǎΣ hŀǊŜ  11.00am  Matins 
 {ǘ aŀǊȅΩǎ [ǳŎŎƻƳōŜ  3.00pm   Harvest  
 
 

 Sunday 17th October   Trinity 20 
 Lynch    8.30am   Holy Communion (BCP)  
 {ǘ aŀǊȅΩǎ [ǳŎŎƻƳōŜ  9.30am   Morning Prayer (CW)  
 St Dubricius   10.30am   Holy Communion (CW)  
 !ƭƭ {ŀƛƴǘǎΩ {ŜƭǿƻǊǘƘȅ  11.00am   Matins (BCP)  
 {ǘ aŀǊȅΩǎΣ hŀǊŜ  11.00am  Holy Communion (BCP) 
 

 Sunday 24th October   Last Sunday of Trinity 
 St Dubricius  8.00am  Holy Communion (BCP) 
 {ǘ aŀǊȅΩǎ [ǳŎŎƻƳōŜ 9.30am  Holy Communion (CW) 
 Methodist Church 10.45am  Celebrate 
 !ƭƭ {ŀƛƴǘǎΩ {ŜƭǿƻǊǘƘȅ 11.00am  Holy Communion (BCP) 
 {ǘ aŀǊȅΩǎΣ hŀǊŜ  11.00am  Matins 
 Lynch   6.00pm  Evensong 
 

 Sunday 31st October   All Saints 
 St Dubricius  8.00am  Holy Communion (BCP) 
 {ǘ aŀǊȅΩǎ [ǳŎŎƻƳōŜ 9.30am  Holy Communion (BCP) 
 St Dubricius  10.30am  Holy Communion (CW) 
 !ƭƭ {ŀƛƴǘǎΩ {ŜƭǿƻǊǘƘȅ 11.00am  Holy Communion (BCP) 
        (Patronal Festival) 
 {ǘ aŀǊȅΩǎΣ hŀǊŜ  11.00am  Matins 
 St Dubricius  5.00pm  Ψ[ƛƎƘǘ ŀ [ƛŦŜΩ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ 
 

 Sunday 7th November   3rd Sunday before Advent 
 St Dubricius  8.00am  Holy Communion (BCP) 
 {ǘ aŀǊȅΩǎ [ǳŎŎƻƳōŜ 9.30am  Holy Communion (BCP) 
 St Dubricius  10.30am  Holy Communion (CW) 
 !ƭƭ {ŀƛƴǘǎΩ {ŜƭǿƻǊǘƘȅ 11.00am  Holy Communion (BCP) 
 {ǘΦ .ŜǳƴƻΩǎΣ /ǳƭōƻƴŜ  11.00am  Holy Communion (BCP) 
 {ǘ aŀǊȅΩǎΣ hŀǊŜ  3.00pm  Evensong 



In loving memory of Beryl Tucker 

.ŜǊȅƭΩǎ ŦǳƴŜǊŀƭ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǘŀƪƛƴƎ ǇƭŀŎŜ ŀǘ 11.30am at St Dubricius this coming 

Monday, the 4th October 

Marilynn has put together the following tribute to Beryl ς for those newer to St Dubricius, 
Beryl was a very committed member of our church for many years until she and her husband 
Bob (our former organist) moved to a smaller house in Minehead.  Something I particularly 
remember about Beryl is her keen support with the MothŜǊǎΩ ¦ƴƛƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ wŜŦǳƎŜ 
in Taunton.  Beryl will be very much missed.     Rachel 
 

Beryl Tucker 
Bob and Beryl made their retirement home in Porlock as the result of caravan 
holidays here. They soon settled in as church members and became active 
participants in church life. BobΩs musical talents were soon recognised and he 
became our church organist and choirmaster. Beryl always supported Bob in his 
ƳǳǎƛŎŀƭ ǾƻŎŀǘƛƻƴΦ L ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ƘŜǊ ŀŎǘƛƴƎ ŀǎ άŦǊƻƴǘ ƻŦ ƘƻǳǎŜέ ǿƘŜƴ ƘŜ ƎŀǾŜ Ƙƛǎ 
lunch time concerts each summer.  
 

Beryl became involved in social activities and was always part of fetes, after 
church coffee, Harvest suppers and much more. She was part of the flower 
arranging team. It was Beryl with others who fitted the kitchen which we now 
ŎƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ōŜ ǿƛǘƘƻǳǘΦ {ƘŜ ǳǎŜŘ ƘŜǊ ǘŀƭŜƴǘǎ ŀǎ ŀ teacher as part of the team in the 
Sunday School. 
 

Beryl was a member of the PCC for many years and served with the group who 
helped build the Oak Wing parish office when the School was extended, a 
facility which other churches on Exmoor are very envious of. 
 

hǳǊ tƻǊƭƻŎƪ ōǊŀƴŎƘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ aƻǘƘŜǊǎΩ ¦ƴƛƻƴ ǿŀǎ ŀ ƭŀǊƎŜ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ .ŜǊȅƭΩǎ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ƭƛŦŜΦ 
{ƘŜ ǎŜǊǾŜŘ ŀǎ [ŜŀŘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƳƛǘǘŜŜ ŦƻǊ Ƴŀƴȅ ȅŜŀǊǎΦ .ƻōΩǎ ǇƭŀȅƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ 
ƘȅƳƴǎ ŀƴŘ .ŜǊȅƭΩǎ ŀŎǘƛǾŜ ǇǊŜǎŜƴŎŜ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ƻǊƎŀƴƛǎŀǘƛƻƴ ǿŜǊŜ ƳƛǎǎŜŘ ƎǊŜŀǘƭȅ 
when they moved to Minehead. She was a dear friend to us all. 
 

Beryl always had a story to tell, often at length. Hers was a life of faith in action; 
she was one of the Marthas of this world and has left us a tangible record of her 
life. We shall miss her commitment and kindness. Our church community is the 
poorer without her.  
 

May she rest in peace and rise in glory. Amen. 
Marilynn Russell. 

 
 



 

 

CHARITY OF THE MONTH 

 

OCTOBER 2021 
 

ñMISSION AVIATION FELLOWSHIPò 
 

 

For many flying is not a luxury, itôs a lifeline.  MAF operates in places of deepest 

human need.  The vision for MAF was ignited by the fires of World War II 

 

The idea to use planes positively to spread the peace of God - rather than negatively to 

spread the conflict of man.  By 1947, a small team had raised enough funds to buy the 

first European MAF aircraft. 

 

Following a pioneering flight, Sudan was identified as the African nation most in need 

of MAFôs service at the time.  Regular operations started there in 1950.  MAF helped 

open new areas in the largely unreached swamps of the south and in 1953 they started 

flying from Sudan into Ethiopia.  They then began operating in Kenya in 1959, Chad 

and Tanzania in the 1960ôs and 70ôs. 

 

MAF became soon became worldwide covering Australia; Oceana; Americas; Asia and 

Africa.  It has grown to more than 130 light aircraft to 1,400 destinations. 

 

Spiritual care and physical help is brought across boundaries and to overcome 

boundaries. 

 

The Church Times recently reported that MAF have been operating an airbridge to fly 

women from remote villages to the Panzi Hospital in the provisional capital of the 

Democratic Republic of the Congo.  The hospital is one of the few facilities offering 

gynaecological surgery and rehabilitation to woman harmed by sexual violence and 

unassisted childbirth.  The hospital founder won the 2018 Nobel Peace Prize for his 

work with women undergoing inconceivable suffering. 

 

An MAF flight takes off or lands every four minutes helping those in need around the 

world.  Please support this extremely worthwhile charity.  With thank for all those who 

cannot thank you themselves. 

 



Two Saints Days for the Month of October 
 

St Francis of Assisi ς 4th October  
St Francis is the patron saint of the 
environment and animals because he 
loved all creatures and allegedly preached 
to even the birds. He took long walks 
through the countryside and studied its 
plants and trees. Francis felt that all 
plants and animals were ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ DƻŘΩǎ 
kingdom.  It seemed especially 
appropriate to include him with our 
special Harvest Service for pets on the 3rd 
(at St Dubricius). 
 
Francis was born in 1181 in Assisi, Italy, 
the son of a rich cloth merchant.  He was 
very popular and enjoyed socialising with 
his friends 
 
In 1202 a serious illness altered his 
behaviour, though not his nature.  He began to turn to God, and so spend his 
time and money on poor, sick people, especially the lepers in the slums of Assisi. 
 
In about 1209 he decided to embrace a life of total poverty, which should free 
him completely from all worries and distractions and let him think only of the 
church he was rebuilding.  His genuine simplicity and compassionate nature 
attracted many people, and other young men joined him in his life of poverty 
and devotion.  By 1210 there were eleven friends living with him, and they went 
to Rome to get themselves blessed and formally recognised by the Pope, 
Innocent III.  This was the beginning of the Franciscan Order which spread fast 
over the world. 
 
Francis and his followers settled down to preaching, working for a daily living 
and complete poverty.  They wore no shoes, and only a long dark dress and 
girdle; they were hard-working, but never took money or food for more than 
one day.  They went about preaching that people should attend to the life of 
Christ and return to His teaching. 



 
As the order kept growing, Francis continued to lead his very austere life, and 
soon his health began to fail.  But the power of his preaching and his joyful, 
loving character developed.  He was called the ΨLittle Poor ManΩ of Assisi, and 
his influence extended all over the world. 
 
He had frequent visions, and after one particularly important one on Mount 
Alvernia, where he saw a seraph crucified and burning with love, he received 
ǘƘŜ {ǘƛƎƳŀǘŀΣ ƻǊ ƴŀƛƭ ŀƴŘ ǎǇŜŀǊ ƳŀǊƪǎ ƻŦ /ƘǊƛǎǘΩǎ ŎǊǳŎƛŦƛȄƛƻƴΣ ƛƴ Ƙƛǎ ƻǿƴ ŦƭŜǎh.  
Soon after this he began to be seriously ill, but his joyful spirit never failed.  
Shortly before the end of his life he composed the Canticle of the Sun. 
 
{ǘ CǊŀƴŎƛǎΩ love of creation and his sense of the sublime live on, as men and 
women throughout the world are still inspired to follow in his footsteps in the 
Franciscan order. 
 

Peace Prayer of St Francis 
Lord, make me an instrument of your peace: 
where there is hatred, let me sow love; 
where there is injury, pardon; 
where there is doubt, faith; 
where there is despair, hope; 
where there is darkness, light; 
where there is sadness, joy. 
 
O divine Master, grant that I may not so much seek 
to be consoled as to console, 
to be understood as to understand, 
to be loved as to love. 
For it is in giving that we receive, 
it is in pardoning that we are pardoned, 
Amen. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 



St Luke the Evangelist ς 18th October  
 
St Luke wrote the Gospel that bears his name, and also the book of the Acts of 
the Apostles.  He was a doctor, and probably lived and practised at Antioch, 
Syria.  It appears that he never saw Jesus, but was first converted to Christianity 
when St Paul came to Antioch.  After that he went with Paul on many of his 
journeys, and spent some time with him in Rome.  He is thought to have died in 
Thebes in Greece at the age of eighty-four. 
 
Christian tradition, starting from the 8th century, states that Luke was the 
first icon painter, and that he once painted the portrait of the Blessed Virgin 
Mary. 
 
¢ƘŜ ǇǊŀȅŜǊ ŦƻǊ {ǘ [ǳƪŜΩǎ 5ŀȅ (BCP) is: 
 

Almighty God, who calledst Luke the Physician, 
whose praise is in the Gospel, 
to be an Evangelist, and Physician of the soul: 
May it please thee that, 
by the wholesome medicines 
of the doctrine delivered by him, 
all the diseases of our souls may be healed; 
through the merits of thy Son Jesus Christ our Lord. Amen. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



Father Mychal Judge, Victim 001 World Trade Centre 
This article submitted by Rosemary Boaz from Radio 4 Programme 

transcript commemorating the World Trade Centre 20th anniversary. 
 

(Å ×ÁÓ Á ÆÉÒÅÆÉÇÈÔÅÒȭÓ ÃÈÁÐÌÁÉÎȟ &ÁÔÈÅÒ -ÙÃÈÁÌ *ÕÄÇÅȟ ÉÄÅÎÔÉÆÉÅÄ ÁÓ Ȭ6ÉÃÔÉÍ 
ππρȭɂthe first whose death was formally certified after his body was brought out 
of the twin towers. I discussed his life and death with is friend and colleague 
Salvatore Sapienza. 

After the tower had fallen and the smoke started to clear they found his body. 
Four people came up and carried him out of the north tower to the church and 
eventually to the hospital. 

And that image of him being carried out of the rubble has been quite famously 
described as looking like a modern day pietà recalling Mary with Christ taken 
down from the cross. Does that description feel right to you?  

It does. It took me a long time to be able to look at that photograph. And now I 
see it as a very beautiful image. You know, Michael had a prayer that he would say 
every day, it was so simple, just four lines. He would say: 

 
Lord today take me where you want me to go 
Let me meet who you want me to meet 
Tell me what you want me to say 
And keep me out of your way 
 

And I do believe that, yes, he 
lit that prayer and 
surrender and openness to 
where God was leading him. 
And I do believe God was 
leading him to the World 
Trade Centre that day. It 
×ÁÓ ÈÉÓ ȬÙÅÓȭ ÌÉËÅ *ÅÓÕÓȭÓ 
ÍÏÔÈÅÒ -ÁÒÙȭÓ ȬÙÅÓȭȢ !ÎÄ 
here we are, twenty years 
later, still talking about him 
and the church is looking 
into possibly canonising him 
as a saint. So I do believe he 
was led there that day and 
that there was something 
bigger at work. And now, of 
ÃÏÕÒÓÅȟ ÈÅ ÉÓ ËÎÏ×Î ÁÓ Ȭ4ÈÅ 
3ÁÉÎÔ ÏÆ ωȾρρȭȢ    Annibale carracci, pietà, 1599-1600 
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